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(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.05/09, the Head of Planning and Housing Services reported (DS.12/09) on the responses to the consultation on the Draft Management Plan for the North Pennines Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty and highlighted proposed revisions to be included as part of the final document.  He added that the report had also been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and a copy of the excerpt from the Minutes of the Infrastructure Meeting held on 22 January were circulated.

He informed Members that since preparing the original report the North Pennines AONB Unit had considered the detailed comments and the proposed amendments had been translated into the Action Plan.  A copy of the amended Action Plan was attached to the Director's Report.  He added that no issues were raised specifically for Carlisle City Council, although there were a number of actions which the Council would need to take alongside other authorities with responsibilities for the AONB including ensuring that the important qualities of the AONB were recognised, protected or enhanced.

Members noted the previous comments submitted in particular that the East Cumbria Countryside Project had now ceased and the report would need to be amended to show that, and also highlighted the comments which had been submitted by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee to the effect that the map did not show the Brampton and Wetheral train stations.  

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure thanked the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for the work which they had carried out in scrutinising the document.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Consultation Draft Management Plan as amended by responses to consultation be referred to the City Council, with a recommendation that the Management Plan be adopted.

Reasons for Decision

In order to fulfill the statutory responsibilities for AONB Management, the Management Plan is required to be adopted by all constituent local authorities.







